
  

 

WNCC UMW Annual Celebration 
September 13-15, 2019 

Lake Junaluska 
46th Annual Celebration 

Celebrating 150 Years in Mission 
 

Keynote Speaker: Christi Campos, National Office Executive for Development 
and Donor Relations  
Mission Speaker: Dr. Belinda Forbes, missionary serving in Managua, Nicaragua 
with Acción Médica Cristiana (Christian Medical Action or AMC).  
Musicians: Dr. Mark Barden and Catherine Ritch 
Hands-On Missions: Gift in Memory/Gift to Mission cards and Christmas 
Shoeboxes for Armenia 
Workshops: Making prayer shawls or Project Linus blankets and a Walk Down  
           Memory Lane  

What in the world does GRACE, GRIT and GRATITUDE have to do with celebrating 150 years of women 
organized to support women, children and youth? Everything!! If you know any of the history of our 
organization formed in 1869 and now called United Methodist Women, you understand that women who 
take on the tasks of building schools, establishing settlement houses, putting together kits used by people of 
all ages, and funding universities have an abundance of GRACE, GRIT and GRATITUDE.   

We have been celebrating this 150-year milestone in our United Methodist Women’s local units and at 
District events. We are going to make our Annual Celebration yet another special time as we see old friends, 
learn more about our heritage as members of UMW, and take in the beautiful setting of Lake Junaluska.  

Keynote speaker Christi Campos will bring us encouragement and challenges as we go forward for the next 
150 years. You can read articles by Christi in the first three 2019 editions of response magazine. Mission 
speaker Dr. Belinda Forbes serves in Managua, Nicaragua and just happens to be in the United States this 
year on itineration. You will hear how using our Prayer Calendar paved the way for Belinda to join us.  

There will be messages of faith, hope, and love in action; worship; business; monkey business; honoring our 
missionaries, home missioners, and deaconesses;  workshops; an address from our Conference President, 
Julia Willis; and the Celebration Continues on Saturday night with the theme “What’s Your Story?” Sunday 
morning will include worship and a memorial service and end with Holy Communion.  

September will be a wonderful time for us to gather and celebrate our 150 years in mission.  You will see 
someone you haven’t seen for a while, you will learn something new about United Methodist Women, and 
you will be motivated by our foremothers and the GRACE, GRIT AND GRATITUDE they modeled.   

Joanie Strohm, Conference Vice President/ssjsmars@charter.net/828-649-1156  

P.S. Pray seriously that there will be no hurricane interruption! 

More details can be found on page 2 and online at wnccumw.org/events/annual-celebration-2019/  

Conference Gram 
 August 2019 
Volume 68, Issue 4 

Christi Campos Belinda Forbes 

https://wnccumw.org/events/annual-celebration-2019/
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Annual Celebration Logistics 

Registration: Online registration is open now through September 8 for a $15.00 
fee.  Onsite registration will be $25.00. Check-in will be in the Susan Todd Lounge 
on the street level of the Harrell Center beginning at 2:00 through 6:30 pm Friday. 
You will  receive the program book and other materials. Check-in for later arrivals 
will be available. 

Room Reservations: Call the Lake Junaluska Conference & Retreat Center 1-800-222-4930 to reserve 
accommodations.  Room rates, inclusive of meal plan and taxes, can be found on our website at 
www.wnccumw.org and on the retreat flyer. Use the group attendee code 31325. A photo ID and 
credit card for each person is required. Room check-in at the Bethea Welcome Center opens at 4:00 
Friday. Check-out time is by 11:00 on Sunday morning. There will be no Sunday lunch. 

Event locations: Most activities will take place in Harrell Center. Program Resources and Gift to 
Mission and Gift in Memory Cards will be in Room 202 on the street level of Harrell Center. The 
Memorial Chapel Annex will be open for prayer and meditation throughout the weekend.  

Mission Memo 

Mission Today Units for 2018: Congratulations to 2018 Mission Today Units!  Look for your unit 
name to be listed in the program at Annual Celebration. 

UMCOR & Project AGAPE Donations: On behalf of the recipients of the kits you brought to Spiritual 
Growth Retreat, Thank You! And a special Thank You to those who helped to process the kits. We 
processed 640 School Kits at a value of $7,040.00 and 523 Hygiene Kits at a value of $6,276.00. Your 
gifts of these 1,163 kits are valued at $13,316.00. Monetary donations came to $1,681.00. That is a 
total of $14,997.00! (Kits collected at Mission u will be reported later.)   

We are collecting Christmas Shoeboxes for Project Armenia at Annual Celebration. Bring boxes to 
Annual Celebration or take them to your District Annual Celebration. Shoeboxes are valued at $35.00 
per box and need a $5.00 donation for shipping.  Go to www.wnccumw.org to see specific packing 
instructions for each UMCOR kit as well as the Christmas boxes.  Click on “Conference Events” and 
then click on “Hands-On Mission Opportunities.”  

UMCOR’s greatest need now is for School Kits and Hygiene Kits; there is an overabundance of 
Cleaning Buckets, so please hold off on making those until further notice. Please bring your kits in 
boxes that you can easily lift.  If you can’t lift them, the kit intake volunteers probably can’t lift them. 

Saying Farewell to Dwaine Morgan: Dwaine Morgan, Manager of our 
Mission Response Center in Terrell, NC, is retiring at the end of 2019. He has 
served in this position for over 15 years and we will miss him tremendously. 
At Spiritual Growth Retreat, we gave him a special Legacy Pin in honor of his 
service. A video about the MRC is available on YouTube (search by “WNCC 
Mission Response Center”). A great way to further honor Dwaine would be 
to schedule a work day at the MRC to process kits. If you have trouble lifting 
or standing, many of the jobs may be done while sitting. Call Dwaine at 828-
478-2106 to schedule a work day; MRC will also be one of our work sites 
for UBUNTU Day of Service October 12. Please be in prayer regarding the 
future of the MRC. 

Working in Mission Together with YOU! 

LindaLu Greer, Conference Mission Coordinator for Education & Interpretation 
jacklindagreer@bellsouth.net/704-585-6263 

http://www.wnccumw.org
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Getting to Know Your WNCC Mission Institutions:  
Brooks-Howell Home: “Called—Served—Serving Still” 

The offering taken at the 1954 Fourth Assembly of the Woman’s Society of Christian Service and 
Wesleyan Service Guild was to be used “in some way for retired deaconesses and missionaries for 
whom it was responsible.” A new retirement home was needed, and a survey of active and retired 
missionaries and deaconesses showed they desired cultural opportunities, multiple Methodist 
churches and good climate. Asheville was chosen, and Brooks-Howell Home was named to honor 
both Mrs. Frank G. Brooks, then national president, and Miss Mabel K. Howell, former professor of 
missions at Scarritt College, who taught more missionaries and deaconesses than any other person. 

Property was purchased in 1956 and 9 residents moved into an 
existing house in 1957 while awaiting the completion of the main 
building (now the Bethea Building) in 1961. Later buildings were 
named for other mission leaders. New residents became actively 
involved in service at the Home, in local social and advocacy 
agencies, and in the Methodist churches.  

The International Room, the corridors, and the lobbies reflect the 
history and the life experiences of residents. For example, the 2nd-
floor elevator lobby houses the display case from the Founders’ 
Room at Tremont Church in Boston. The two stained glass 
windows in the front lobby are part of the donations from “the 
castle,” Mrs. George O. Robinson’s home in Pasadena (given to the church as a home for retired 
missionaries).  

Amenities include intermediate and long-term care, a chapel, library, Mission Archives Library, 
spiritual life events, an in-house TV channel, a gift shop, and physical, occupational, speech, and 
pool therapies. Independent residents’ projects include the Employee Gift Fund (for hourly 
employees at Christmas), Change-For-Change (pocket change collected for a mission project 
selected by the residents), and the United Way Fund Drive.    

On a space-available basis, BHH serves the community through its Outreach Ministry by receiving 
persons who need respite and health care. Since 2016 BHH has been recognized by Just Economics 
as a Living Wage Certified Employer. More recently an on-site clinic and a health equipment lending 
program benefit not only residents but also United Methodists in the community.  The B.E.A.R. 
(Baby Equipment And Resources) Closet at the Church is jointly sponsored with St. Paul’s UM Church 
and Pre-School. 

BHH is owned, operated, and financially supported by the National Office of UMW. As owners they 
pay insurance and for major repairs and renovations. The Call to Prayer offering once each 
quadrennium helps fund the pension and health care needs of all deaconesses and missionaries for 
whom they are responsible.  

(Article by Barbara E. Campbell and Betty J. Letzig, retired Deaconesses and BHH residents) 

The first four women residents. 

Needed: your recipes for a Southeastern Jurisdiction Legacy Cookbook. 
Each conference is being asked to submit 15-25 of our favorite recipes. 
Please submit your recipes, including your name and district, to Julia 
Willis (jawillis1@aol.com) by October 20. The cookbook should be 
available for sale at the April 2020 SEJ meeting in Mobile, AL. 

mailto:jawillis1@aol.com


4 

..
. t

o
 d

ev
el

o
p

 a
 c

re
ati

ve
, s

u
p

p
o

rti
ve

 f
el

lo
w

sh
ip

...
 

Justice Today and the Campaign to End Maternal Mortality 

“The United States has the worst rate of maternal deaths in the developed 
world”, according to an NPR report on May 12, 2017. We assume the US has 
the best hospitals, the best physicians, and the best health care workers, and by 
and large we do. Yet, “every year in the U.S., 700 to 900 women die from 
complications of pregnancy or childbirth-related causes, and some 65,000 
nearly die—by many measures, the worst record in the developed world”. 

There are several reasons the U.S. has had an increase in maternal mortality of 
26.4% since 2000. “New mothers are older than they used to be, with more complex medical 
histories. Half of pregnancies in the U.S. are unplanned, so many women don't address chronic 
health issues beforehand. Greater prevalence of C-sections leads to more life-threatening 
complications. The fragmented health system makes it harder for new mothers, especially those 
without good insurance, to get the care they need. Confusion about how to recognize worrisome 
symptoms and treat obstetric emergencies makes caregivers more prone to error. (NPR, May 12, 
2017).” African American women have the highest rates of maternal mortality, dying at three to 
four times the rate of white women. Hispanic women have a lower rate than African American 
women but higher than white women. (You may access the NPR report at www.npr.org or simply 
Google maternal mortality in the United States.) 

Our foremothers made the choice to act to save women’s lives. 
They chose to build hospitals and clinics, to train women and girls 
to serve as doctors and nurses, and to send missionaries to begin 
the work.  In 1869, Dr. Clara Swain was sent to Bareilly, India, to 
provide quality medical care to women.  

For 150 years UMW members have focused on issues that affect 
women, children, and youth. Social action has increased our 
awareness, urged us to action, and provided funding for programs 
around the world. We have before us now the issue of maternal 
mortality. Awareness is a necessary first step. The United 
Methodist Women website has several resources, including a 
poster about Maternal and Child Health and a video from Nyadire, 
Zimbabwe about our support of a school for midwives, at 
www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/mchealth. 

(Article by Martha Phillips, Conference Chair for Committee on Nominations and Justice Today 
Committee Member) 

Show your “Grace, Grit, and Gratitude” in a special 150th 

anniversary T-shirt. Shirts are available in both long and short 
sleeves and in an assortment of colors. Order by August 18 using 
this link (or call 828-322-2262): 

https://unitedmethodistwomensconf.itemorder.com/ 

Important Program Resources information on back cover. Don’t miss it! 

http://www.npr.org
tel:828-322-2262
https://unitedmethodistwomensconf.itemorder.com/
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Social Action Priority: A Living Wage for All! 

United Methodist Women's Living Wage for All Campaign seeks to engage 
members as allies in passing state and local legislation that lays the base for a 
living wage for everyone. A living wage is what it takes for a family to meet 
basic needs of housing, food, transportation, utilities, etc., in their locale. 
UMW joins with several faith and labor coalitions working to raise the 
minimum wage to $15 per hour (see list of partners below). 

How is North Carolina faring in terms of a living wage? 

The current state minimum wage of $7.25 per hour is the lowest 
amount a non-exempt employee can legally be paid for hourly 
work. Special minimum wage rates, such as the "North Carolina 
waitress minimum wage" for tipped employees, may apply to 
certain workers. Employers may pay tipped employees as little as 
$2.13 an hour as long as each employee earns enough in tips to make up the difference between 
$2.13 and the minimum wage of $7.25. 

A full-time minimum wage worker working 40 hours a week, 52 weeks a year, will earn $58.00 per 
day, $290.00 per week, and $15,080.00 per year. The national poverty line for a family unit 
consisting of two people is $16,020.00 per year. 

North Carolina employers may pay 18-year-old’s and minors the youth minimum wage of $4.25 for 
the first 90 days of employment. Other labor law exemptions for minors may exist. 

Proposed: House Bill 366 Raising Wages for NC Workers 
This bill would increase the state minimum wage from $7.25 an 
hour to $15 over a five-year period ending in 2024.  
For contact information for your legislators, click or call: 
www.ncleg.gov/RnR/Representation or 919-733-4111. 

Grace and Peace to you, 
Carolyn Payne, Conference Social Action Coordinator 
336-766-5568 h/336-972-5489 c/
reginaldtpayne@bellsouth.net 

United Methodist Women partners with the following American organizations in our work on 
Economic Inequality and the Living Wage Campaign: 

AFL-CIO: aflcio.org, 202-637-5000  
Caring Across Generations: caringacross.org, 646-360-5815  
Economic Policy Institute: www.epi.org, 202-775-8810  
Fight for $15: fightfor15.org  (no phone # found) 
Institute for Policy Studies: ips-dc.org/inequality-org, 202-234-9382  
Interfaith Worker Justice: www.iwj.org,  773-728-8400  
National Domestic Workers Alliance: www.domesticworkers.org, 646-360-5806  
National Farmworker Ministry: nfwm.org, 919-807-8707  
Poor People’s Campaign: www.poorpeoplescampaign.org (no phone # found) 
ROC-United: rocunited.org (no phone # found) 
SEIU: www.seiu.org, 202-730-7000  
United for a Fair Economy: www.faireconomy.org, 617-423-2148  

“I took this picture on Friday, June 21, 2019, at 

the entrance to a Burger king in Greenville, SC. 

Management is offering up to $9.00 an hour.” 

https://aflcio.org/
https://www.google.com/search?q=afl+cio+phone+number&rlz=1C1EKKP_enUS800US800&oq=aflcio+phone&aqs=chrome.1.69i57j0l4.5209j0j4&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#
https://caringacross.org/
https://fightfor15.org/
https://www.domesticworkers.org/
http://nfwm.org/
http://rocunited.org/
http://www.seiu.org/
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Trea$urer Tidbit$: Our Pledge Determines our Future 

 In the previous Conference Gram, I wrote the following: “Although we 
did not lead the nation in Pledge or Total Giving, the 2018 giving report 
from the National Office indicates that Western North Carolina United 
Methodist Women led the nation in: Special Mission Recognition, Gift to 
Mission, Gift in Memory, World Thank Offering, and Designated Gifts.” 

We also reported that WNCC UMW is leading the nation in giving to the Legacy Fund. All of that is 
certainly something to celebrate. 

In trying to sound positive, I missed saying something important. “Not leading the nation in 
Pledge” is not something that should automatically concern us. But something stated in the second 
issue of the Conference Gram should: 

Our Undesignated Giving, driven by our Pledge to Mission, has been consistently declining over the 
past nine years. 

That means our most basic building block in support of our Missions, the foundation of our 
Legacy, has been eroding while the costs of supporting those Missions has steadily increased. 
These facts need to be shared more often and more vocally. 

The word “pledge” implies taking a stand for something, making a commitment to something. 
Making and meeting a pledge is possibly the most totally personal and powerful action we take 
as individuals in support of the Mission of United Methodist Women. 

We cannot undo the past, but as we continue in the second half of 2019, let’s personally recommit 
to raising the awareness of the need for and importance of our Pledge to Mission and acting to do 
something about it. Our future is built on today’s actions.  

Peace, Nancy Reigel, Conference Treasurer/nancy@reigelridge.com/828-268-0637 

“Are you a voting delegate?” 

This is a common question when a UMW member is registering for Conference Annual 
Celebration, whether onsite or online. The most common response is, “I don’t know…” 
Well, here is how you will know if you are a voting delegate at Annual Celebration! 

According to our Conference standing rules (page 24), you are a voting delegate IF: 

• you are representing your local unit which has a membership of 50 members or less. If your unit 
has more than 50 members, there is one additional voting delegate for each additional 50 
members. (Example, a unit of 150 members would have three voting delegates.) *Decide WHO 
is going to be representing your unit as a voting delegate before the Conference Annual 
Celebration. Typically, the president of the local unit serves as the voting delegate. 

• you are a District officer or a chairperson of a District committee. (Nominating committee 
members are not voting delegates unless they represent their local unit.) 

The complete list of voting delegates is at www.wnccumw.org under Mission Resources (top right 
of website). Click “Downloads Available”, then “Standing Rules October 2018”. 

Who are the voting delegates at District Annual Celebrations?  

“The voting body of the District shall be composed of local unit members in attendance at the 
District Annual Celebration.” If you attend your District Annual Celebration and are a member of a 
local unit, you are a voting delegate. So now you know! 

Jatana Royster, Conference Parliamentarian 
jatanaroyster@gmail.com/704-451-3816 



And the nominees are… 
The Conference Committee on Nominations is pleased to announce the following 
nominees to be presented for election at Annual Celebration in September: 

Nominees for a two-year term 2020-2021 
President: Julia Willis NP (2nd term)  
Vice President: Joanie Strohm BR (2nd term)  
Treasurer: Nancy Reigel AP (3rd term)  
Mission Coordinator Membership Nurture & Outreach: Renee Hayes NP (2nd term)  
Mission Coordinator Social Action: Carolyn Payne YV (2nd term)  
Mission Coordinator Spiritual Growth: Darlene Gardner YV             
Secretary of Program Resources: Kathy Chadwell YV      

Chair Committee on Nominations: Sandy Letchworth (YV)  

Nominees for Committee on Nominations Members:    

Class of 2020: Stephania Cude ME 2020  1 yr term     Class of 2021: Ann Aldridge CV 2020-2021   2 yr term
           Class of 2021: Laquetta Barbee NP 2020-2021 2 yr term 

Nominations to be sent to SEJ for quadrennial elections April 2020: 
Program Advisory Group: National Director:         2020 SEJ Voting Delegates per Standing Rules: 
Sandra Hieronymus  Tonya Lanier          Julia Willis, President 
Martha Efird   Kim Eller          Joanie Strohm, VP 
Sherry Sink    Julie Leatherwood (Alternate )     Carolyn Payne, Mission Coord. Social Action  
Velma Zeek (Alternate) 

Thanks to these United Methodist Women for saying yes to having their names placed in nomination.  

Martha Phillips, Conference CON Chair/mcwphillips@gmail.com/828-765-7009 

Happy 150th Anniversary Year! We are 150 Years Old! 

THANK YOU for your ongoing commitment to the Legacy Endowment Campaign Fund and for the 
MANY ways you continue to join us in celebrating our 150th Anniversary! We have received many 
photos and Facebook posts sharing your celebrations…all awesome!  

YOU…WNCC UMW…thru April 30, 2019, have given $284,149.96 to 
the Legacy Fund! There are members who also have made planned 
giving commitments that will grow that number, even significantly. 
You are leading the nation! Across the country, $26,977,793 (45% 
of the total goal) has been given.  

We challenge every member to continue to support the Legacy Fund as we work to undergird the 
mission work of UMW for the next 150 years…making a difference for women, children and youth. 
Include the future of UMW in YOUR legacy! 

There is a new four-minute video about UMW celebrating who we are and our 150-year legacy. It 
is a great resource to share in your local church and in your local unit. It is available at: 
tiny.cc/2019UMW150VideoMP4. 

If you have questions about how you can support the Legacy Fund, information is available on our 
website at www.wnccumw.org/legacyfund/. You can reach out to me or any member of our 
conference Legacy 150 team. We are glad to talk with you or visit with members of your local unit.  

Lynne Gilbert, Chair, WNCC UMW Legacy 150 Team/lynnegilbert2@gmail.com/336-207-3479  



                     Sibyl says…Have We Got a Deal for You!  

Subscribing to the United Methodist Women Annual Sampler allows you to order four key 
resources just once a year and receive them as they become available. This money-saving 
package includes four resources—all yours for $30 (a $5.50 savings), plus free shipping! 
The Annual Sample includes these resources:  

• 2020 Spiritual Growth study ($10) 

• 2020 Prayer Calendar ($14) 

• 2020-21 Program Book ($10) 

• 2020 Date Book ($1.50) 

Call 800-305-9857 to order through Customer Service or download the order form at 
www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/members-leaders/mission-resources/annual-sampler/
annualsampler2020 and send in via fax or email.  Offer ends April 2020.  

 
Important: The 2020 Issue study book is Pushout: The Criminalization of 
Black Girls in Schools by Monique Morris. This book is not included in the 
sampler but is available in stores, online and libraries.  Free downloadable 
Leader's Guide (PDF) available online at unitedmethodistwomen.org. 
 

For more information, visit www.wnccumw.org 

Western North Carolina Conference 
          United Methodist Women 
Lisa Bacon 
1028 Old Cullowhee Rd 
Sylva, NC 28779-6539 
lisabacon304@gmail.com 

http://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/members-leaders/mission-resources/annual-sampler/annualsampler2020
http://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/members-leaders/mission-resources/annual-sampler/annualsampler2020


 

Annual Celebration 

Registration:   
(Begins June 10, 2019) 
 

• On-site registration at Lake 

Junaluska - $25.00 per person 

• Get a DISCOUNT!  Register early 

and ONLINE!  Online advance 

registration, June 10, 2019 

through September 8, 2019 is 

only $15.00 per person!  Use the 

online registration link on our 

website at www.wnccumw.org.  

• Advance registration fees are 

transferable, but non-

refundable. If you pre-register  

and are unable to attend, your 

registration fee is not 

refundable, but someone else 

can attend in your place. 

• Register yourself AND others!  

Our online registration offers the 

opportunity for you to register 

up to 35 guests at the same time 

that you do your own 

registration.  Help other 

members of your local unit to 

register online — especially 

those who may not use a 

computer!  Each registration  

session must have a unique 

email. 

• DO NOT mail Annual Celebration 

registration fee money to Lake 

Junaluska. Contact us if you have 

a question about registration. 

What: 46th Annual Celebration  

                Celebrating 150 Years in Mission! 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
 

When: September 13-15, 2019 

Where: Lake Junaluska, Harrell Center 

 

Complete information about 

Annual Celebration 

is available on our website:  

www.wnccumw.org 
 

Mark your calendar! 

Contact Persons: 
 

Annual Celebration Program 
Joanie Strohm, Vice President 

ssjsmars@charter.net 
828-707-8928 

 

Questions about Online Payments 
Nancy Reigel, Conference Treasurer 

nancy@reigelridge.com 
828-268-0637  

 

Questions & Assistance 
Online Registration 

Lynne Gilbert, Webmaster 
lgilbert.umw@gmail.com 

336-207-3479 

Keynote Weekend Speaker:  
Christi Campos,  Executive for 

Development and Donor 
Relations 

Mission Speaker: Belinda 
Forbes,  United Methodist 

Missionary  serving in Nicaragua 

Musicians: Mark Barden and 
Catherine Ritch 
    

Hands-On Mission:  Gift in 
Memory/Gift to Mission Cards and 
Christmas Shoeboxes for Armenia 
 

Grace, Grit, and Gratitude Saturday 
Afternoon :  
Crocheting and knitting prayer 
shawls led by Martha Efird  
Project  Linus, making blankets for 
children in the hospital led by Ellen 
Knoefel 
A Walk Down Memory Lane led by 
Betty Durham 
 
Ly 

Grace, Grit, and Gratitude 
Highlights:  
• Hosting Missionaries for Lunch 

• The Celebration Continues…-
Saturday Night Entertainment 

• UMW Choir on Sunday 

• Inspiration Point, Rose Walk, 
Susanna Wesley Garden, Biblical 
Garden, Corneille Bryan Native 
Garden, 2.3-mile Lakeside Walking 
Trail 

 
 

Hostess District: Uwharrie 
 

 

 

 

Registration begins 2pm; Program 6:45pm 

 
 

  

           



2019 Annual Celebration 
September 13-15, 2019 - Lake Junaluska, North Carolina 

 

Lake Junaluska Accommodations & Rates 
The Terrace or Lambuth Inn* 

(Private baths, heat, air conditioning, TV, phone, elevator, free WI-FI, mini-fridge) 
Rates are per person, per day, room & meals, before applicable taxes. 

 

     The Terrace Lambuth Inn  Weekend 5-Meal 
  Room per night Room per night  Package* 

  Single  $116.00 $112.00 + $65.00 

 Double  $58.00  $56.00  + $65.00  

 Triple  $45.33  $42.33     + $65.00 

 Quad  $39.00  $35.50  + $65.00 
 

*Lake Junaluska operates The Terrace and Lambuth Inn on an 
American Plan, and meals are required with the room. 

NOTE:  NO SUNDAY Lunch will be provided in this package! 
 

Hillside Lodge and Apartments (meals optional) 
(Private baths, heat, air conditioning, TV, phone, free WI-FI,  

three floors, no elevator) 
Rates are per person, per day, no meals, before applicable taxes.  

Single  $75.00    

Double  $37.50    

Triple  $28.33              

Quad  $23.75    
 

NOTE:  PHOTO ID and CREDIT CARD required for EACH PERSON at Check-In 

Payment by Credit Card or Cash….NO CHECKS! 

Lake Junaluska 
Conference & Retreat  
Center,  P. O. Box 67 

              Lake Junaluska, NC 28745 
 

Reservations Phone #: 
 

1-800-222-4930 (Toll Free) 
 

Lake Junaluska Lodging Information:   

Event lodging reservation deposit is equal to the first night’s lodging and is due at the 
time of reservation.  Any rooms not reserved with a Lodging Reservations Deposit will 
be released into general availability 30 days prior to an event.  Individual lodging 
reservations deposit refund policy: 15 days or more before an event receive a full 
refund minus $15 processing fee; 14 days or less before an event will not receive a 
refund.  

EXPRESS CHECK-IN: To expedite check-in time, pay room in full at time of reservation 
or when contacted via email in advance of meeting and make any roommate 
changes. 

CHECK IN TIME for all facilities is 4:00pm; check out is 11:00am.   
 

Photo ID and CREDIT CARD for each person for incidentals required at Check-In. For 
those who do not have a credit card, the Lake suggests purchasing prepaid credit 
card prior to arrival. 

Meal Information:  (NOTE:  NO Sunday Lunch in this package!)  

The room rate that shows on your confirmation letter is the room rate only, meals are 
an additional cost. Meals are optional for all facilities other than The Terrace or 
Lambuth Inn. Guests staying in optional meal facilities may purchase a 3-meal 
package at the same cost of $39.00 per person, or $65.00 per person for 5 
consecutive meals or individual meals can be purchased: $10.00 for breakfast, $13.00 
for lunch and $16.00 for dinner. Children 4 through 11 years of age receive meals at 
half price, 3 years of age and under eat free. A 5-

 

Lake Junaluska 
Reservations: 

Housing Reservations 

Open June 10, 2019 

To book Lake Junaluska 

lodging for  

Annual Celebration  

Group Code : 

31325 

• Call the Lake Junaluska 
reservations department at  
1-800-222-4930.  

 
• Then select 1 for the Reservations 

Department, and the next 
available agent will be glad to 
assist you.   
 

• The Lake Junaluska reservations 
team is on duty from 8:00 am until 
5:00 pm, Monday through Friday. 

United Methodist Women 
Western North Carolina Conference 

 

Visit our Website: 

www.wnccumw.org 
 

Visit us on 
 

 

www.facebook.com/wnccumw 


